Ministry of the Solicitor General Ministère du Solliciteur général

Public Safety Division Division de la sécurité publique



25 Grosvenor St. 25 rue Grosvenor

12th Floor 12^e étage

Toronto ON M7A 2H3 Toronto ON M7A 2H3

Telephone: (416) 314-3377 Téléphone: (416) 314-3377 Facsimile: (416) 314-4037 Télécopieur: (416) 314-4037

MEMORANDUM TO: All Chiefs of Police and

Commissioner Thomas Carrique Chairs, Police Services Boards

FROM: Richard Stubbings

Assistant Deputy Minister Public Safety Division

SUBJECT: Re-Opening of Ontario's DriveTest Centres

DATE OF ISSUE: June 19, 2020

CLASSIFICATION: General Information

RETENTION: Indefinite INDEX NO.: 20-0097 PRIORITY: Normal

At the request of the Ministry of Transportation (MTO), I am sharing a communication regarding the re-opening of DriveTest centres as of June 22, 2020. Please note, as indicated in the attached, that police services are asked to continue to suspend enforcement of driver and vehicle renewal requirements.

For further information about MTO's phased approach to Driver Examination services, please review the attached memo from A/Assistant Deputy Minister Nosa Ero-Brown.

If you have any questions, please contact:

- Carlos Cascallar for DriveTest related matters, at 416-235-5312 or carlos.cascallar@ontario.ca
- Elizabeth Marles for vehicle related matters, at 416-235-3433 or Elizabeth.Marles@ontario.ca
- Kim MacCarl for Drivers' Licences or Temporary Drivers' Licence related matters, at 416-235-5248 or Kim.MacCarl@ontario.ca

Sincerely.

Richard Stubbings

Assistant Deputy Minister Public Safety Division

Attachment